VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Distance Education Committee

Date: September 11, 2014

Present:
Peter Yi, Margaret Phelps, Rebecca Chandler, Ann Bittl, Matthew Moore, Andrea Horigan, Ara Khanjian, Stephanie Branca, Tania DeClerck, Jim Maritato, Philip Clinton, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Absent: Alex Kolesnik, Art Sandford, Corinna McKoy, Eric Martinsen, Jack Bennett, Jason Munoz, John Elmer, Ken Drake, Kristina Grajeda, Michael Ward, Scott Brewer

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	Meeting was called to order at 2:01 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Distance Education Conference
	The Directors of Educational Technology/California Higher Education (DET/CHE) will hold its 29th Annual Conference in downtown Long Beach this year from December 2 to December 5. 
	Let Gwen know if you would like to attend.
	
	

	Online Education Initiative Pilot 
	Ventura College was selected as one of 24 Full Launch community colleges by The California Community Colleges (CCC) Online Education Initiative (OEI) to Pilot Launch a Statewide Program. The pilot launch phase will take place during Fall 2014.

The California Community Colleges (CCC) Online Education Initiative (OEI) is seeking input from Ventura College on what a system-wide Common Course Management System (CCMS) should look like. California is moving towards one learning management system for all community colleges. 

The Full Launch pilot courses are expected to be offered in a Common Course Management System beginning in Summer 2015. A student will be able to register in any California Community College online course.

Online Education Initiative (OEI) State Online Consortium Pilot Project asks pilot college to select elements they need and want in a Course Management System.

The Distance Education Committee faculty members voted on 100 items they would like to see in their course management system. They rated each item on a scale of 1 to 5.

The state has allowed the colleges to decide whether they want to use the state course management system or keep their current system. 


	
	
	

	Dave Fuhrman 
	Dave Fuhrman attended the committee meeting to share what happened when D2L went out at the beginning of this semester and what the district is going to do to prevent this situation from happening again.
	
	
	Dave Fuhrman

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston




